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ATTACHED: CHANGES TO SCHOOL MEALS & KEY DATES 
 

SCHOOL LETTERS SENT HOME BY PARENTMAIL /IN BOOKBAGS 
 Year 6 last week of term 

 Wallace Fields Junior School Clubs timetable 

 CLUB LETTERS: Netball, Chess, Hip Hop & Science 

 Summer clubs: Rounders, Athletics & Cricket clubs 

 More clubs: Cookery, Theatre Arts, Junior Game 

Creators & Fencing 

 Reminder football collection 

 Language clubs: Spanish and German 

 Year 6 Transfer to Secondary School 

 Diary Dates for Summer Term 2019 

 Year 3 D&T this Week 

 Lost Property reminder 

KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK 
Monday 1st April  1:00pm - Music Festival Rehearsal (selected pupils) 

Tuesday 2nd April 11:50am Year 5 & 6 Tag Rugby Tournament (selected pupils) 
3:30pm Football Home Matches v Epsom Primary (A & B Teams) & The Vale (A) 
5:00pm  Music Festival (performance 1) 

Wednesday 3rd April Year 6 D&T making hot cross buns – parent helpers needed 
4:00pm Home Football matches against Epsom Primary & The Vale (A & B) 
5:00pm Music Festival (performance 2) 

Thursday 4th April  PTA "Happy Bag Collection" before school (unwanted clothing) 

Friday 5th April  Break up for Easter holidays at 1.30pm 

  EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Tuesday 23rd April  Start back Tuesday 23rd April 8.50am 

Friday 26th April Year 3 visit to Butser Ancient Farm 

 2:30pm PTA meeting in Staff room – all welcome 
 

IMPORTANT - WHOLE SCHOOL 
SUMMER TERM 

We break up on Friday 5th April at 1.30pm and return after the Easter holidays on Tuesday 23rd April at 8.50am.   

SUMMER TERM KEY DATES 

Please find attached separately the key dates for the Summer.  Please note that events are sometimes subject to change 

so for the latest dates please see the school diary dates https://www.wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/school-calendar 

MUSIC FESTIVAL – EPSOM PLAYHOUSE 

Next week, the 9th Epsom and Ewell Schools Music Festival shall be taking place at Epsom Playhouse. Our talented 

singers from the Chamber Choir will be performing “Child of Tomorrow” and also be joining in an all schools’ song from 

the movie Moana. The performance evenings are Tuesday 2nd April and Wednesday 3rd April from 4 - 7pm. Children 

taking part can be collected from the clock tower after 7pm from Mrs Mihaylova as previously mentioned in the letter. 

Please be prompt. 

Monday 1st April is the official rehearsal day, please can all children bring a packed lunch and water bottle. We plan to 

leave the school around 11:20am. Some of you have agreed to collect your children from the Playhouse around 2:45pm 

(they will have to bring their school bags with them) as they will not be returning to school. Children not collected will 

be walked back to school.  Thank you to the parent who has volunteered to help. 

Any questions please contact Mrs Mihaylova  on NMihaylova@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
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YEAR 3  
YEAR 3 SUMMER TRIPS 

Please remember to give your permission and pay your voluntary donation on Tucasi so your child can go on the Year 3 

trips.  Butser Farm is the first Friday after Easter so please respond before we break up for Easter. 

YEAR 5 
ISLE OF WIGHT RESIDENTIAL 

Final instalment for the Isle of Wight residential trip is £130 due on Monday 1st April. 

YEAR 6 
NEWSPAPER NEEDED - MONDAY 1st APRIL 

Please can your child bring some old newspapers on Monday 1st April. 

SCRABBLE - TUESDAY 2nd APRIL 
If you have the board game Scrabble we would be really grateful if you could bring it in to school on Tuesday 2nd April.   

YEAR 6 PARENT HELPERS REQUIRED FOR D&T - WEDNESDAY 3rd APRIL 
We are looking for some parent helpers to help with hot cross bun making in Year 6 D&T lessons and currently no-one 
has come forward with an offer of help.  We will be making the hot cross buns in the morning (10.30-12.10) and in the 
afternoon (1pm - 2.45pmish) we will be glazing and baking them.  Please email Mrs Clayton or Mr Hurd if you are able to 
help at JClayton@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk and THurd@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 

FRENCH RESIDENTIAL TRIP 

As you know all children attending the French Trip will need their own passport.  Please ensure that your child has a 

passport with at least 6 months left on them.  Please bring EHIC’s and Passports into the School Office by 17th May.  The 

final instalment for the French trip of £90 due on 10th May. 
 

REMINDERS & OTHER SCHOOL NEWS 
TICKETS NEEDED FOR EPSOM PLAYHOUSE CONCERT 
Does anyone have two or three tickets for Epsom Playhouse concerts offered through the school? Tuesday preferred, 
but Wednesday ok. The playhouse is sold out. Please contact Adam Shaw on adam.shaw64@btinternet.com 
 

MUSIC CELEBRATION EVENING 

A huge thank you to all the fabulous musicians who showcased their talents last night at the Music Evening.  There was 

a great reception by parents, a crowded hall and some real hidden talent emerging, The collection bucket at the end 

raised £97.34.  With gift aid added it will be £121.68 in total which will go towards musical instruments.  Well done for 

another lovely music evening. 

GAUGING INTEREST IN A CLUB FOR MONDAY NIGHT FUN & FITNESS CLUB 

Coach Joe is offering a new club on a Monday after school in the Summer Term.  We would like to gauge interest to see 

if the club is viable.  If you are interested please email joe.butler@academycoaching.co.uk Our Fun & Fitness after 

school club offers a ten week coaching clinic for girls and boys of all abilities. We focus on different themes each week to 

improve overall fitness to be delivered through a variety of sessions focusing on all the fundamentals. The children will 

get the opportunity to practice and learn new techniques through different circuit training exercises alongside individual 

and team games. 

CLUB LETTERS FOR SUMMER TERM 

The following club letters have now been emailed out: Netball, Chess, Hip Hop, Science, Rounders, Athletics, Cricket, 

Theatre Arts, Fencing, Cooking, Coding clubs Theatre Arts, Junior Game Creators, Fencing, Spanish and German clubs. 

The club letters are all available to download on the website.  Please note that online payment for Fencing Club is not 

currently live but will be available next week.  We may offer a few teacher led clubs but will send out further 

information at the beginning of next term. 
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MOST CLUBS HAVE NOW FINISHED 

All clubs have now finished for Easter holidays except for the last football team and netball team training with Mrs 

Wilson which will be held on Thursday 4th April and Wednesday 3rd April.   
 

CLUB VALE WRAPAROUND CHILD CARE 

Club Vale is the provider of wraparound child care at Wallace Fields Junior School very flexible times and competitive 

prices.  Please do NOT contact the School Office to book this childcare.  Please call them directly on 07905394029 or 

visit their website at http://www.clubvale.co.uk or email clubvale@hotmail.co.uk 
 

PTA 
SUCCESSFUL QUIZ NIGHT AND YEAR 5 CAKE SALE 
Year 5 cake sale was a great success, thank you to everyone who donated cakes, bought them and helped on the stall. 
We raised a fantastic £106. Thanks to all who came to the quiz night, a great time was had by everyone and we raised 
£550, a great success. The winning team was “We BeLEEve in Steve”, well done to them!!  
 

FINAL COUNT FOR COMIC RELIEF FUND RAISER 
The final count is in for our fun run fundraiser, we have raised a total is £3,675.34 so £1,837.67 each to Comic Relief and 
PTA. 
 

THURSDAY 4th APRIL CHARITY COLLECTION 
Don’t forget to bring in your old clothes/accessories/soft toys etc on Thursday. Leave them by the front gate between 
7.45am and 10am. Please keep hold of any school uniform with logos, for a PTA second hand uniform sale we plan to do 
after Easter. 
 

SAVE THE DATE…. FRIDAY 5th JULY!!  
We are combining summer fair and celebration evening this year, look out for details coming soon.  
 

THANK YOU 
Thank you for another great term of fundraising!  Enjoy your Easter Holidays!  
 

COMMUNITY 
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